PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

September 9, 2013
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on September 9, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Deborah Garber, Duane Lodrigue, R. Scott Melancon, William Pecoraro, Joseph Foret, and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance.  Gregory Aucoin and Thomas Ackel were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Michael Lowe and Brad Inman, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District (“Corps”), Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Maarten Kluijver and Jonathan Hird, Moffatt & Nichol; along with members of the media and general public.
It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Melancon that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of August 12, 2013 and Special Meeting of August 28, 2013 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Mrs. Garber that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of August, 2013 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of August, 2013 be paid.  Mr. Lodrigue seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  
Brad Inman reported that:  (i) the Project Partnership Agreement was signed on September 4, 2013.  On behalf of the Colonel, he thanked all who attended the signing ceremony as it was a “real breakthrough” and one that had to be in place before the rock work can be done.
Michael Lowe reported that:  (i) the bid opening will be held tomorrow for the Crew Boat Cut rock placement with a notice to proceed sometime this month; (ii) the dredging of Tidewater Point, Twenty Grand Point and Berwick Lock Forebay have been completed and the dredge is currently working at Berwick Bay Harbor along the Morgan City front, with completion around September 20, 2013.  Mr. Gauthier inquired about how long, after the award of the rock project, will they be able to use Crew Boat Cut and  Mr. Lowe responded that it depended on funding since they will probably only be able to award the “base portion” of the contract, but need to complete the entire project before it can be navigated.
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) he briefed Mr. Wade on the agitation dredging project, outlining the monies spent to date; (ii) a side caster dredge from Wilmington District does occasionally come down to the Panhandle of Florida, which would save on the cost of mobilization of equipment; (iii) it is not presently cost effective to move dredged material to the Terrebonne Parish for the long distance sediment plan.
Cindy Cutrera reported:  (i) the Mississippi River Commission vessel ride and public hearing were held with several local, as well as St. Mary and Terrebonne Parish officials, attending.  Greg Aucoin addressed the Mississippi River Commission at the public hearing along with several stakeholders.   (ii) She, along with Mr. Wade, attended a round table discussion with Senator Vitter to discuss several issues, with dredging being one of them.  (iii) Today she attended a quarterly meeting with Stephen Moret, hosted by SLEC.  He gave a very good economic outlook for the next few years for this state, possibly better than ever.  The challenge we will have is not creating jobs, but finding skilled workers to fill these jobs.  
Mr. Wade reported that:  (i) it has been a very busy first week for him; (ii) the Mississippi River Commission vessel ride and public hearing was the best attended that he had ever witnessed.  He will be attending Berwick, City of Morgan City and St. Mary Parish Council meetings to personally thank all officials who attended.  (iii) Senator Vitter is aware of the importance of continued dredging funds even though McDermott will be leaving the area.  Senator Vitter’s office has contacted the Port several times since that meeting to get as much information as possible to promote the importance of continued dredging. (iv) Several commissioners, as well as himself, will be attending a meeting with General Peabody on September 23 and then his change of command on Tuesday, September 24 in Vicksburg, MS.
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) we have received some funding from our FY 2013 Port Security Grant, in which we applied for $2.1 million but only received $300,000.  It is not clear yet which projects this will be applied to but there will be a match of around $100,000.  (ii) Before the next meeting, he will provide a tour to the commissioners of the property to see the new camera and radar systems.

Gerard Bourgeois presented a resolution to declare the security guard station surplus as well as authorize Mr. Wade to handle the sale of the structure.  Mr. Lodrigue moved to declare the structure surplus and authorize Mr. Wade to handle the sale of that structure.  Mr. Pecoraro seconded that motion which carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION



A Resolution declaring a structure surplus and authorizing the executive director of the District to execute the necessary documents to sell a structure located at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City

WHEREAS, the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) has determined that it no longer has a need of one shed which is approximately: 8' wide, 8’ long and 7' tall; with 3 windows; 1 entry door, and has green trim around windows (“Structure”) and is currently located at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, and would benefit from the sale of the same.

Accordingly, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Structure should be sold as surplus property and that Raymond M. Wade, be authorized and directed on behalf of the District, to advertise said structure for sale to the highest bidder and to execute all necessary paperwork on its behalf for transfer of same. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that said Structure has an appraised value of less than $5,000.00.  Therefore, notice of a proposed sale shall be published at least fifteen days prior to the date of the sale in our official journal. And, the sale shall be made to the person with the highest bid.

BE IT ALSO RESOLVED that hould said Structure not sell for any amount, then item shall be considered “junk” and may be discarded.
Mr. Gauthier reported the Port is still in negations to lease the facility but at present there is nothing new to report.

With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
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